
Notes from Ford Parish Council Meeting 17/9/2019 

1. No apologies received  

2. Declarations of interest:- Cllr Ford Chairman of Ford CLT, Cllr Smith Treasurer of CLT, Cllr 
Merritt Board member CLT.  Cllr Langmead stake holder Ford Airfield. 

3. Notes from previous meeting agreed and signed. 

4. Presentation by ADC Dax O’Connor Safer Arun Partnership.  Interesting information and 
cards handed out on course of actions.  He will investigate complaints of falling cargo and 
excessive speed, Nuisance caused by excessive noise and exhaust in Rollaston Park and 
report back to the Parish on process. 

5. Cllr Merritt updated the meeting about anti-social behaviour with vehicles and their noise 
nuisance caused. 

6. The finance report will be given at the next meeting when the new Clerk and Responsible 
Officer will be in post.  

7. After the rejection of the Parishes suggestion of a bollard at the junction of Rollaston Park 
and Yapton Road by WSCC, Cllr Pendleton WSCC will try again to seek safety 
improvements for the junction. 

8. Cllr Warne gave an update on anti-social behaviour issues, this linked in with information 
from Dax O’Connor ADC.  Also issue of reported smoke pollution in Ford being investigated 
Cllr Warne will update us at the next meeting. 

9. Cllr Ford informed the meeting that at the Ford Climping and Yapton Advisory Forum the 
developers stated the next public consultation would be in about six weeks’ time. 

10.Cllr Smith report that the memorial garden is now a welcoming place and more people are 
viewing the grounds which are being kept in very good condition by the contractor. Cllr 
Smith has also been hard at work planting new flowers and shrubs and reported that a 
member of the Parish now helps weeding the area. 

11. Cllr Langmead has visited the allotment site and at this time the drainage issue has 
temporarily been resolved.  However the roadway entrance needs maintenance and we will 
have to meet with HAGS to discuss the issue. 

12.Resilience Group. Cllr Ford updated the meeting on the progress of the group, we will need 
to seek volunteers from the Parish to join with volunteers from the other three Parishes.  A 
recruitment poster is being developed with details of how to join the group. 

13.No planning application.  Update on three applications that Ford had no objection,  now 
approved by ADC. 

14.No report on village hall available. 

15.Reported that footways need weeding, this can be reported on line at WSCC. Report that 
straw bales set on fire Cllr Langmead will deal with this problem. 

16.No additional correspondence. 



17.Donation to Yapton Cottage Garden Society will be progressed by new Clerk when in post. 

Matters Arising 

All dealt with nothing for this meeting.


